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responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or 

completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or 

in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement. 
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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT 

IN RELATION TO AN ONLINE RESEARCH REPORT 

AND 

RESUMPTION OF TRADING 

 
This announcement is made by Techtronic Industries Company Limited (the “Company”), 

and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) in relation to a research report published 

on the internet on 22 February 2023 by Jehoshaphat Research (“Jehoshaphat”) on the 

Company, stating it has taken an unspecified short position in the securities of the 

Company (the “Report”). 

 

The board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) would like to put on record that it 

does not normally comment on third party articles or reports. However, the Company 

vigorously denies all the allegations made in the Report (the “Allegations”) as it contains 

multiple defamatory, biased, selective, inaccurate and incomplete statements. 

 

In addition, no attempt was made by the author of the Report to contact the Group to 

confirm information or gain any understanding of the Group’s financial statements. As a 

listed company, the Board and its management team take their fiduciary duties and 

responsibilities very seriously and have full confidence in our accounting practices and the 

integrity of our independently audited financial statements. In addition, the Company has 

rigorous internal controls in place across our business to ensure the financial statements of 

the Group are prepared in strict compliance with the applicable Hong Kong Financial 

Reporting Standards, which show a true and fair view of the financial position of the 

Group. 

 

It is important for shareholders to be aware that the Allegations are the sole opinion of a 

short seller whose interests may not be aligned with those of shareholders in general, and 

that it may be intended specifically to undermine confidence in the Company and its 

management, and to harm its reputation. Accordingly, shareholders should treat such 

allegations with extreme caution. The Company reserves its rights to take legal actions 

against Jehoshaphat and/or those responsible for the Allegations and the publication of the 

Report. 

 

 

 

 



   

 

 

 

The Board considers that the Report contained misleading statements and 

unfounded allegations which may lead to unusual price movement. Shareholders and 

potential investors of the Company are advised to exercise caution when dealing in 

the securities of the Company. 

 

The Company will make additional announcement(s) as appropriate consistent with its 

disclosure obligations under the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock 

Exchange of Hong Kong Limited to clarify and address the Allegations concerning the 

Group. Annual results of the Company for the year ended 31 December 2022 will be 

published on 1 March 2023.  

 

Trading in the shares of the Company on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the 

“Stock Exchange”) has been halted with effect from 2:57 p.m. on 23 February 2023 

pending the release of this announcement. Application has been made for the resumption 

of trading in the shares of the Company on the Stock Exchange with effect from 9:00 a.m. 

on 24 February 2023. 
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